SELECTMEN'S MEETING, MONDAY, MAY 6, 1985

PRESENT: Katherine M RING, John J. Jones. Meeting was called to order at 7:30pm with the pledge of allegiance.

Selectmen signed checks, forest fire reports.

Minutes of last weeks meeting accepted.

Bob Varnum, road agent gave his weekly report. The Grove St. bridge must be removed and replaced this week. It will take about six hours to do the job. Smith Harriman will cut the needed boards. The bridge by the former McCabe property has been taken care of.

Since the road crew could not work on the roads today due to the rain, they

painted some of the equipment.

The Bennington bridge was viewed and found to need paint as well as some cement work on the Bennington side. Bob will get in touch with Bennington to work out a convenient time for both Towns to do the work.

The new Town truck should be in by June.

John Grant plans to apply for a junk permit. It is doubted if he can make the required set backs.

K. Ring and Lloyd Henderson walked the Hillsboro/Antrim town line on Tuesday. Some of the markers were located but some are still in question. It was agreed to have Lloyd write the Hillsboro Selectmen and share the information both Towns have. Until it is know just how the Hillsboro Selectmen determined the new Town line, no decision can be made by the Antrim Selectmen. It was agreed to recheck for the missing markers.

John Jones gave a run down on information he received at the meetings he attended all last week. The name of Civil Defense has been changed to Federal Emergency Management Agency.

John believes that the Town should know where they can get their hands on at least fifty cots and or blankets in the event of an emergency situation. It should be information known not searched for at the time of an emergency. It was agreed that police department and the fire department are pretty much up to date on their information. They know pretty much who lives where and how many people normally reside at a residence.

John asked if there is any way to determine what is being trucked through the Town? Both Rte. 202 and Rte. 9 are heavy with trucking traffic, and the Town should be aware of where to get needed emergency equipment and supplies. (Not wait for an emergency to arrise to find out.)

John said he had a lot of information he will have to digest from the meetings but will keep the Selectmen informed.

It is still not know if the drapes in the Town Hall have to be fire proofed.

The building permit which was issued to Bob Edwards has been revoked. After speaking to a municiple lawyer, it was determined the Selectmen can not grant a variance. This must go to the BOA for a determination. R.Reinstein will speak to Mr. Edwards
Not only are the set backs in question but the septic system since he will be

Meeting adjourned at 9:30pm

adding two bedrooms.